Laredo Municipal Housing
City Council-Regular
Meeting Date: 10/17/2022
Initiated By: Steve E. Landin, Assistant City Manager

Staff Source: Tina Martinez, Acting Community Development Director, Humberto
Delgado, Municipal Housing Manager, Miguel A. Pescador, Purchasing
Agent

SUBJECT

Authorizing the Interim City Manager to renew annual contract FY22-024 with Royal
Contractors, LLC, Laredo, Texas for an amount not to exceed $54,720.00.

The term of this contract was for a one (1) year period and is contingent upon the
availability of appropriated funds. This contract may be renewed two (2) additional one
(1) year extension periods upon mutual agreement of both parties. Funding is
available in the Noise Abatement Lease Program Fund.

VENDOR INFORMATION FOR COMMITTEE AGENDA
None.

PREVIOUS COUNCIL ACTION

None. Contract FY22-024 was awarded on December 22, 2021 with an amount not to
exceed $27,360.00

BACKGROUND

The City went out on formal bid solicitations and received five (5) bids through
Cit-E-Bid for lawn services, bids were received from Tovar Landscaping, Laredo, Tx.,
Royal Contractors, Laredo, Tx., Torres Landscaping, Laredo, Tx. N&C Pulsar
Construction, Inc. Laredo, Tx. and Olympia Landscape Development, Laredo, Tx.

COMMITTEE RECOMMENDATION
None.

STAFF RECOMMENDATION
It is recommended that this contract be approved.

Fiscal Impact
Fiscal Year: 2023



Bugeted Y/N?: Y

Source of Funds:
Account #: 25736865432010

Change Order: Exceeds 25% Y/N: N

FINANCIAL IMPACT:
Funding is available in the Noise Abatement Lease Program Fund.

Attachments
FY22-024 Lawn Services Contract
Royal Contractors Bid




